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April 2018 

Statement of Purpose 
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 

First Meeting held in NEW Office Space! 
Yes, it looks a                  
little sparse,                       

BUT just wait till you 
see it when it has : 

New flooring  *  Desks   
Tables  *  Lights    
Drywall finished                

And yes…. even Paint! 
But, it has the most 
important feature of 

all….. PEOPLE!  
We were so crowded on a Sunday morning that Donna Kelly 

had to hold a meeting in Pastor Mark’s future office.  
The sun shines brightly, so God’s work can continue to go on! 

 

G඗ ඞඑඛඑග ඡ඗ඝක ඖඍඟ ඛඉඖඋගඝඉකඡ ඉඖඌ ඗ඊඛඍකඞඍ: 
 Beautiful stone altar and matching pillars built solid 

throughout the sanctuary 
 Clerestory stones climbing to the beams with beautiful 

sunlight shining through 
 New lights being installed throughout the spaces to welcome 

future members 
 

We, indeed, are building a Beacon of Light to our neighbors!  
 

Come and observe God’s work! 
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A Note From Pastor Mark 
Brothers and Sisters in Christ

It was the women who moved first to the 
normal tasks of tending to the body.  

And it was the women who did not need 
very much convincing that Jesus truly 
did go to his Father.  

They, too, listened at the feet of Jesus 
(although in the background). Maybe, 
rather than analyzing what they heard 
there, they discussed it with each other.  

Was it easier for them to believe the resurrection, and recognize it 
when it happened?  

The men, we are told, were in hiding, probably afraid for their lives. 
They did not understand what had happened; they had been so 
hopeful!  

Only Peter investigated the good news that the women brought to 
them. Peter, who probably learned to trust Jesus’ word more easily 
after denying him three times, raced to see if all that Jesus told them 
had truly come to pass.  

Peter helped the others rejoice in the resurrection – and understand 
that it was what they should have been looking for – because they were 
Easter people!  

There was nothing to fear. They would be with Jesus in eternity, just as 
he promised.  

Have you heard the expression, “every Sunday is Easter Sunday.”  It is 
a reminder that we should take time, at least once a week to express 
our joy that the tomb is empty.  We have hope!   

Rejoice in the knowledge that we are Easter people! We live in the 
resurrection’s promise every day. We don’t have to wait for it. We can 
ask God to roll our stones away, and leave them at the foot of the 
cross.  

We can look at the resurrected Jesus to lead us to an open and loving 
heart. Easter, is a celebration reminding us our sins have been washed 
away, and that our role is to reflect God’s love.  We are Easter people, 
Jesus Christ’s resurrection was for you.  We are called to race into the 
world to tell others of God’s love with words and, more importantly, by 
our actions. 

Peace, 

Pastor Mark 
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Christ is risen!  Alleluia!  Our "alleluias" are 
back!  Back because Christ lives and we live 
too--in a relationship with him that begins now 
and continues beyond the bounds of death.   
During Lent we compared the Passion story of 
Jesus in the four gospels.  All tell the same 
story of Jesus' suffering and death but each 
tells it differently.  We're going to continue that pattern during the 
month of April.  All four gospels tell us the story of the resurrection of 
our Lord, but, again, all tell it differently.  So we'll read and compare 
them: Mark first, then Matthew, Luke, and John.  Come join us!  We 
meet on Sunday mornings at 10:20, on Wednesday mornings 
at 11:00, and Wednesday evenings at 7:00.  There won't be any 
classes on Easter or the following Wednesday, but we'll begin 
on Sunday, April 8, and on Wednesday, April 11.  See YOU then!     

Pastor Bill 

Adult Education News 

The new worship space is getting closer to 
being done!  So exciting!! And daunting as well! 
We know that once we are worshipping in our 
new space, we will have many visitors coming 
to take a look at it.  How do we make these 
visitors feel welcome and possibly see 
Shepherd of the Prairie as their worship home? 

One way is to look out each week for someone you don’t know and 
introduce yourself and your friends to them.  I know we all like to visit 
with our friends and catch up on what the past week or weeks have 
been like, but put yourself in the place of a new visitor… you walk into 
the building and there are groups of people clustered together.  You 
aren’t sure of where to go or what to do.  You get a bulletin from the 
usher and then stand off to the side, watching all of the conversation 
going on, but no one comes up to you to say hello; the best you get is 
a quick smile as they rush past.  So you watch and file into worship 
with the rest of the people.  As you sit in the pew and look around, the 
people sitting next to you are busy with their conversations and no 
one pays much attention to you or says hello.  Worship begins, and 
you feel comfortable with it and enjoy the service.  You attend 
communion and people did greet you with the sharing of the peace, 

(Continued on page 4) 

Ministry Musings 
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Ministry Musings Cont. 

but still you feel on the outside looking in.  The service ends and 
you walk out into the gathering space.  They keep talking about the 
“crossroads” but you have no idea what that is.  You stand in line 
and get a cup of coffee, but still no one has said hi, they just give 
you quick smiles.  You see a big window with a sign that says, 
“Welcome Center”, but so many people are standing in the window 
area talking that you really can’t get near it.  So you quickly finish 
your coffee and head out the door, unsure if you will be back again.  
One more visited church crossed off the list! 

Or, maybe you walk into the building and a 
greeter says hi and welcome to worship.  The 
friendly usher hands you a bulletin, 
introduces him or her self and mentions they 
don’t believe they have met you before.  You 
take a moment to say this is your first visit 
and they again say welcome and invite 
someone standing nearby over and introduce 
you to them.  They may move off to do their “job” but now the 
person you just met talks with you for a little bit and even introduces 
you to several of their friends.  Now you are not standing alone, but 
in a small group of people and you don’t feel so “on the outside 
looking in”.  It’s almost time for worship to begin so you go into the 
worship area and find a seat by yourself.  Shortly a person comes 
and sits beside you and says, “I don’t believe I’ve met you.  My 
name is _____”.  You introduce yourself and they tell you they are 
glad you are there.  You tell them this is your first visit at Shepherd 
of the Prairie and they make you feel glad you came.   

Again you enjoy the worship service and at the end your new friend 
says, “Come on over to the Welcome Center, we have a gift for 
you”.   They take you over and introduce you to the people at the 
Welcome Center window who invite you to fill out a card with your 
contact information and then they “mug” you.  They also introduce 
you to some of their other friends who are also welcoming and 
seem genuinely happy you are there.  You leave the building and 
walk to your car glad you came, thinking you just might come back 
again.  Tuesday in the mail comes a postcard from that nice couple 
you met at the Welcome Center.  The card thanks you for coming 
and hopes you’ll come again.  On Friday you get a hand-written 
card from a lady at the church who thanks you for being in worship, 
gives you her cell phone number and email and says to let her know 

(Continued from page 3) 

(Continued on page 5) 
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Ministry Musings Cont. 

if you have any questions.  You are going back again!  Each time 
you do, someone greets you and introduces you to friends of theirs 
and invites you to participate in the next activity with them.  You feel 
so welcome that you invite your neighbor to come with you the next 
weekend.  I’ve been the visitor in both scenarios; maybe you have 
too. 

This is just  a simple reminder that it only takes a few minutes to 
introduce yourself and say hi to someone you don’t know.  And it’s 
OK to introduce yourself to someone and find out they are already 
members.  You’ve just met someone new whether they are a visitor 
or not.  Sometime even members can stand by themselves 
watching things going on and feel lonely.   

We don’t do things perfectly, but when we welcome another, we are 
welcoming them in the name of Jesus! 

society. 

Donna Kelly 

(Continued from page 4) 

NEW MEMBER GATHERING 

PRAYER CHAIN 
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Tඐඍ Fඑකඛග Dඝගඡ ඗ඎ L඗ඞඍ එඛ ග඗ Lඑඛගඍඖ - Paul Tillich 

As you may know, the ELCA’s Comprehensive 
Ministry Review Team spent a weekend with 
Shepherd of the Prairie last October.  One of the 
recommendations they had for SOTP was that we 
begin a Barnabas Caregiving Ministry here.  We are 
taking the first steps to make that happen and this 

can be an exciting step in ministry for SOTP. 

Wඐඉග එඛ ගඐඍ Bඉකඖඉඊඉඛ Cඉකඍඏඑඞඑඖඏ Pක඗ඏකඉඕ? 

It is a simple, effective program for training volunteers to give care in 
most institutional and home situations.  Giving care means having 
conversations with those who are homebound, in care facilities or 
facing some of life’s most difficult seasons to provide a listening ear 
and encouragement to those who need to be heard and cared for.   

Wඐඉග එඛ ඉ Bඉකඖඉඊඉඛ Mඑඖඑඛගඍක ඉඖඌ ඟඐඉග ඌ඗ ගඐඍඡ ඌ඗? 

A Barnabas Minister is a skilled listener who encourages others by 
that listening.  They are trained in how to listen effectively, how to 
build relational skills, and in how to encourage others.  They will also 
be trained to bring Communion from the Assembly to the special 
person they visit.   

Tඐඍකඍ ඉකඍ ඛඍඞඍකඉඔ ඟඉඡඛ ග඗ ඛඍකඞඍ ඉඛ ඉ Bඉකඖඉඊඉඛ Mඑඖඑඛගඍක: 

 Caring for a loved one in your home  
 Caring for a congregational member who is homebound 
 Caring for a congregational member in a care facility 
 Serving on a hospital visitation team 
 Caring for a person dealing with a life issue 

After attending the training, participants are eligible to be 
commissioned as Barnabas Ministers.  After training, each trainee 
will be able to choose whether or not they wish to make a 
commitment to be a Barnabas Minister, and what form of service that 
will take.   

Training: Saturday, April 14th, 9am to 2pm                           

Come and see if this is where God is calling you to serve.   

To make a reservation for training or for more information              
contact Pastor Mark, pastormark@sotpmail.com or                       

Donna Kelly, donna@sotpmail.com . 

THE BARNABAS CAREGIVING PROGRAM 
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BOOKS, GAMES, DVD, VHS, CD ຺ MORE 

EASTER OFFERING 

Our Easter offering will be divided equally between the following 
charities: 

 HOME OF THE SPARROW 
provides housing and services to 
homeless women and children. 
They provide opportunity and 
support to overcome homeliness by 
offering case management services, 
educational programs and parenting 
support. 

 COMMUNITY CRISIS CENTER- ELGIN provides emergency 
shelter for women and children in Kane County. They provide 24 
hour crisis help and no-cost counseling, food and other help. 

 TURNING POINT is the only domestic violence shelter in 
McHenry County. They provide a hot line 24/7, 365 ays a year. 
This agency has a mission to confront violence against women 
and children. 

HELP WANTED!  GRANT WRITER 

The Mutual Ministry team is looking for a grant 
writer.  Mutual Ministry is a small group of people 
who meet regularly with the Pastor Mark to 
provide a safe and confidential environment for 
him to share new ideas, blessings and concerns 
he may have about his ministry. The Council has 
just approved his taking a sabbatical in 2019 and 

in order to help pay for the sabbatical and the staff to cover while he 
is gone, he would like to apply for a grant. If you are someone who 
can help, please contact Jessica Panella at 847-489-2827 or 
hawkeye886@comcast.net.  Thanks so much!  
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FOOD PANTRY 

Tඁංඌ Wൾൾ඄ൾඇൽ Iඍൾආඌ Nൾൾൽൾൽ: Dൾඈൽඈඋൺඇඍ,                           
Tඈඈඍඁඉൺඌඍൾ, Fൾආංඇංඇൾ Nൾൾൽඌ, Cൺඇඇൾൽ Fඋඎංඍ 

A   ,     SOTP   "F  P ”  
        . 

NORTHERN ILLINOIS FOOD BANK 

     FOOD PANTRY SORTING 
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SEND KIDS THE WORLD 

FEMALE FRIDAYS 

SPRING BAZAAR ຺ BAKE SALE THANK YOU! 



10  

 

SOTP MUSIC MINISTRY REHEARSALS 

Cඐඑඔඌකඍඖ’ඛ Bඍඔඔඛ ຺ Cඐ඗එකඛ Wඍඌඖඍඛඌඉඡඛ 

Aඌඝඔග Hඉඖඌඊඍඔඔඛ  

Aඌඝඔග Cඐ඗එක  

The third Thursday  monthly a group of 4-6 people 
from SOTP help at Habitat for Humanity's 
Restore, Elgin. We work from 9:AM- 12:PM.  

NOT CONSTRUCTION WORK, HELPING OUT IN THE STORE ONLY.

To sign up please contact Carl Hupert 

224-569-6041 or Carlhupert@gmail com

SAVE THE DATE! ~ UPCOMING EVENTS 

HABITAT RESTORE 
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LITTLE LAMBS REGISTRATION OPEN 

We are hosting a “Safeguarding God’s 
Children” workshop on April 28th from 
9am - Noon. 
The workshops are led by members of 
the Northern Illinois Synod’s Safe 
Church subcommittee. The goal of the 
workshops is to provide participants 
with the information they need to 
protect the children they know and 
care for in the personal lives and the 
ministries in which they serve.   

This training is for all who work with children in the congregation and 
community.  All are invited! 

Offered free of charge through the Northern IL Synod, ELCA 

Register on-line at nisyod.or/safeguarding-gods-children 

SAFEGUARDING GOD’S CHILDREN 

STEWARDSHIP MESSAGE 

This month’s stewardship message comes from 
Martin Luther: 
“We cannot give God anything; for everything is 
already His, and all we have comes from Him.            

We can only give Him praise, thanks, and honor.”   
This is most certainly true! 
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SPRING FLING ຺ FAMILY FUN EVENT 

FRIENDS BIBLE STUDY 

SUPPER CLUB 
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BUILDING ON FAITH 

HOLY WEEK AT SOTP 

MEMORY GARDEN 
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STUBBS MISSIONARY VISIT TO SOTP 

Sඐඍ඘ඐඍකඌ ඗ඎ ගඐඍ Pකඉඑකඑඍ ඛ඘඗ඖඛ඗කඛ ගඐඍ Sගඝඊඊඛ Fඉඕඑඔඡ 
Mඑඛඛඑ඗ඖඉකඡ ඎඉඕඑඔඡ එඖ Tඉඖජඉඖඑඉ.    

EASTER LILLIES 

FINANCIAL RECORDS 

. 



15  

 

NAME TAGS 

WOMEN’S RETREAT 

 COFFEE HOUR 
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TRIVIA NIGHT 

Creation Restoration 8.0 
Trivia Night 

Sunday, April 22, 
5:00pm 

The plans for this summer's mission trip are well underway. The 
key to a successful trip is having an open mind and heart to love 
and serve as well as to be loved and served. We’ve got that 
covered with several willing students and adults who are ready to 
go!  

Wඐඉග ඟඍ ඌ඗ඖ’ග ඐඉඞඍ උ඗ඕ඘ඔඍගඍඔඡ උ඗ඞඍකඍඌ එඛ ඎඝඖඌඑඖඏ.              
Our biggest fundraiser is right around the corner and we need your 
help, our annual Trivia Night is April 22.  

 Do you have a service that you could donate? . 

 Do you sell 
something amazing 
that could be 
donated?  

 Could you donate a 
game or two of your 
season tickets?  
Theater tickets? 
Your timeshare?  

We are looking for fun 
items that we could 
auction off to help make 
more money. Of course 
you will get advertising 
at the event as well as 
much appreciation from 
the CR8.0 family.  

Please contact Greg 
Dowell at 847-917-4734 
if you have something 
to donate. 
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www.greggornat ion.com 

Preparing for Difficult ConversaƟons 
By Jason Soucinek  

 

Budding romances and new relationships 
are all just part of the pressures a typical 
teenager will face with regards to their 
sexuality. Here are four thoughts to 
consider as you prepare to have difficult conversations around each 
of these and how best to communicate your values surrounding 
your son or daughter’s choice to live with sexual integrity.  

#1 - Communicate your value and communicate it often. I can’t 
emphasize how important it is that your teenager knows what is 
important to you as a parent and why. Your voice has power…
believe in it! If you want your teenager to wait to have sex, then tell 
them directly and give them a reason. Become the authority.  

#2 - Listen and listen some more. Ask questions, check-in, and hear 
their thoughts. Also, take advantage of those opportunities where 
you get to overhear their friends sharing or even what you see on 
your teenager’s Facebook, Twitter or Instagram accounts 
(sometimes those are the most telling) and follow up.  

#3 - Respond out of love, not anger. If you end up hearing or being 
told something you don’t approve of, remember that taking time to 
breathe, reflect, and seek discernment might give you (and them) 
the best opportunity to respond. Creating a safe place for your 
teenager to respond is important and can change what and how 
they share in the future.  

#4 - Own your stuff. Sometimes the decisions your son or daughter 
makes can bring up your own past mistakes. Be sure you’ve 
forgiven yourself before you work through the mistakes your 
teenager might make.  

YOUTH CULTURE NEWS 

I don’t really consider myself famous in any fashion. To me, I’m just 
goofing off on camera for six to eight hours a day. That’s what it 
literally feels like. And when I’m done, I’m downstairs with my 
daughter and beauƟful wife, disconnected from the online world.    ‐ 
Guy Beahm, known on the video game streaming service Twitch as 
DrDisRespect, speaking about family and fame, RollingStone.com, 

Yඈඎඍඁ Cඎඅඍඎඋൾ Hඈඍ Qඎඈඍൾ 
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www.greggornat ion.com 

YOUTH CULTURE NEWS 

Your teenagers will 
make mistakes. 
They will fall into 
sin. They will do 

wrong. They will disappoint you. How should you respond? Christian 
counselor and parenting expert Dr. Paul Tripp offers some great 
advice in his helpful book Age of Opportunity: A Biblical Guide to 
Parenting Teens.  
He reminds us that we need to 
demonstrate to our children “how the 
Bible interprets, explains, and organizes 
life.” Tripp writes, “Don’t resort to on-the-
fly, ‘This is what I think about it’ or ‘Do it 
because I said so’ responses.” Your 
teenager needs confidence in Scripture 
as God’s source of wisdom and 
understanding about life. He needs to 
grow in his ability to use this amazingly 
sufficient resource.  
Each circumstance also provides an 
opportunity to demonstrate how the Bible makes sense out of the 
things your child faces each day. The goal is that he would really 
embrace Scripture as a “lamp to my feet and light to my 
path” (Psalm 119:105).  

From The Word 

RISING SUICIDE 
RATES There’s 
sad news from the 

realm of adolescent mental health. The U.S. Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention are reporting that the suicide rates for 
adolescent boys and girls have been steadily rising since 2007. The 
suicide rate for girls ages fifteen to nineteen actually doubled 
between 2007 and 2015. Suicide among teen girls has reached its 
highest point in the last forty years. Among our fifteen to nineteen 
year old boys, the suicide rate increased thirty percent between 
2007 and 2015. It is safe to say that teen suicides have reached 
epidemic proportions in today’s youth culture. The message for 
parents, youth workers, and teachers is clear: we must familiarize 
ourselves with the causes and signs of teen suicide. And, we must 
exercise diligence in building our relationships with the kids we 
know and love, so that they will not only know that someone cares 
for them, but that they will know they have someone to go to if they 
are struggling with depression.  

From The News 

“Your word is a 
lamp to my feet 
and light to my 

path.” PSALM 
119:105  
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YOUTH CULTURE NEWS 

www.greggornat ion.com 

 

QUICK STATS 
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FINANCIAL NEWS 

Treasurer’s Report as of February 28, 2018 

We move Forward in Faith and will meet the anticipated growth that occurs 
as a result of the New Sanctuary and additional Pastoral needs of our 
growing congregation.  Praise the Lord! 

Operating Income and Expenses are within the Annual Budget for Income 
and Expenses. Through the first two months contributions met expectations.  
The surplus for January was the transfer of $26,250 of Prepaid Pledges 
received in December and February income was $12,000 under the 
expected contributions.  

Building Fund The Building Fund Balance is $185,504 and we have used 
$2,200,168 from the Construction Loan. Loan funds are used to pay 
construction and interest costs each month.  During the month Forward in 
Faith donations totaled $21,936 which is below the budgeted $40,000 
expected.   Building Fund construction and interest expenses related to the 
new building were $482,391 for the month. 

Fixed Assets  As construction progresses on the new building there is a 
significant increase in the value of the Fixed Asset for Building and Grounds 
which is now at $5,138,621.  The increase is $2,193,135 higher than last 
year. 

 
General Fund  YTD Actual  YTD Budget   Over/Under 
   Income: $ 130,877  $ 115,382  $   15,495 
   Expenses: $ 101,124  $ 114,388  $  (13,264) 
   Net Income: $   29,753 
 

   Fund Balance:$ 176,992 
 
Building Fund  
    Income:   $  463,552  ($441,507 from Loan proceeds) 
    Expenses:   $  482,391 
 

    Fund Balance: $ 185,504 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Daniel L. Wentzloff 
Church Treasurer 

D඗ Y඗ඝ Sඐ඗඘ Aඕඉජ඗ඖ? 
   

Shop AmazonSmile.   
When you select SOTP as your nonprofit, 
Amazon donates 0.5% of your eligible SOTP.  
  

We have received $548.29 so far toward the new building. 
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STAFF 

Pastor Mark Boster                   
847-515-2713 (Home)                

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
Pastor Bill Waxenberg                

Director of Adult Education          
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

Greg Dowell                         
Youth and Family Ministries 

Coordinator   greg@sotpmail.com 

Jill Gillming                         
Little Lambs Preschool 

LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 
Tyler Greene                        

Contemporary Worship Leader                  
Tyler@sotpmail.com 

Donna Kelly,                        
Connections Facilitator 
donna@sotpmail.com 

Dennis Lilla                         
Technology Support Manager               

Jane McMullen                       
Director of Music & Worship            

jane@sotpmail.com

Michelle Rankin
Office Manager           

michelle@sotpmail.com 

Dave Shotick                        
Accounting Administrator        
dave@sotpmail.com

Michael Waal                       

 
CONGREGATION COUNCIL 

Marlene Boehler, President 

Matt Greene, Vice President 

Amy Brittain, Secretary 

Dan Wentzloff, Treasurer 

Adam Adams 

Cliff Dungey 

Bud Hansen 

Sheri Ott 

Nancy Ottinger 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS STAFF ຺ COUNCIL
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 April 1 April 7 & 8 April 14 & 15 April 21 & 22 April 28 & 29 
Presiding Minister Pastor Mark Boster 

Altar Guild 

5:00 Sue Mattuicci, Tom & Darlene Polzin 

9:00 Donna Newbanks  & Sue Wehnes  

10:45 
AM 

Sandy Hupert 
Merrily 

Burkland  

Jan & Don 
Koerner 

Marlene Boehler 
Sandy Petersen 

Jan & Don 
Koerner 

Darren & Pam 
Walloch 

Assisting 
Minister 

9:00  
AM 

Gregg 
Gillming     

10:45 
AM 

Mike 
Yndestad     

Bulletin & 
Newsletter 

Folders 
FRI  June Kobler  

Annette Carlson 

Marian 
Mesenbrink 

Marlene Tresp 

Barb Krmpotich  
HELP NEEDED 

Elaine 
Neukirch 

Donna Turner  
Alice Hallett 

Bonnie Bayser 
HELP NEEDED 

Communion 
Assistants 

SAT Tom & Darlene Polzin 

9AM 

Judie Symbal, 
Adele 

Wogstad, 
Ralph & Sue 

Wehnes  

    

10:45 
AM 

Sandy 
Hupert,          

Keith Steen, 
Jodi & Zoe 

Dowell  

    

Communion 
Bread  

SAT Merilyn Schnell  

SUN  
JoAnn Ward  

Lanita 
Palermo 

Joann Klinger  Michelle Saletta  
Tom Noesen 
Bev Pinnelli  

Nancy 
Morbeck  

Counters MON Warren Brody, Dottie Bobzin, Fred Wysk 

Greeters 

HELP      
NEEDED 

5:00  Stevie Massei  Steve Murphy  Karen Eckert  Dorothy Wills  

9:00 
AM 

Elaine Brody  
Terry Halpin 

Alice Murphy 
Terry Halpin 

Carol Bletz 
Terry Halpin 

Annika 
Yndestad 

Terry Halpin 

Elaine Gillam 
Terry Halpin 

10:45 
AM 

Nursery 

HELP      
NEEDED 

9:00 
AM      

10:45 
AM      

Clean 
Up      

Bob & Carolyn Malm 

Altar Flowers Easter    
Paul & Sandra 

Lemke, celebrating 
their 50th 

anniversary 

Coffee Hour       

Coffee Hour 
Treats 

 Congregation 
Carole & Frank 

Cesario, celebrating 
Frank’s 87th Birthday 

Friends in Faith   
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Readers 
9:00 AM 

Ralph & Sue 
Wehnes 

    

10:45 AM Carl Hupert     

Rejoice 
Worship 

Band 
10:45 AM 

VOCALS: Chris 
Brittain Kim Szekely 

DRUMS: Brian 
Buesing 

VOCALS: Annette 
Boster  Dana Turk, Jen 

Huston 

VOCALS: Chris Brittain 
Kim Szekely 

VOCALS: Nicole Jacek 
Sam Johnson, Shonna 
Rankin, Alan Torkelson 
GUITAR: Harry Choin 

Trevor Dowell 
DRUMS: Brian Buesing 

KEYBOARD:  
Allison McCann 

 

 April 1 April 7 & 8 April 14 & 15 April 21 & 22 April 28 & 29 

Ushers 

SAT     
5:00 PM  

DENIS 
MINUTILLO 

Carol Minutillo 

RANDI 
DAWSON     

Steve Murphy 

CAROL 
HARTMAN 

Sue Matiucci 

SUN   
9:00 AM 

JOHN 
BOEHLER 

Mike McCann 
Vik Bekeris 

Joanne 
Bychowsky 

Barb Pagano 

JACK CONTI 
Merlyn 

Thompson 
Harriet 

Thompson 
Marlene Tresp 

VIK BEKERIS 
Dan Wentzlof 

Joanne 
Bychowsky 
Roy Rankin 

ED CUTTLE 
Carolyn Cuttle 

Jeff Stipes 
Harold Doege 
Joan Doege 

Ralph Wehnes  

SUN    
10:45 AM 

11:00 am 
ANDREW 
SZEKELY 

Bob McDuffee 
Vik Bekeris 

Jessica 
Panella 

Sandi Stewart 

MARK 
FRENDREIS 
Charlie Powe 
Vik Bekeris 

Sandi Stewart 
Andrew Szekely 

JOHN 
BOEHLER 

Darren Walloch 
Don Koerner 

Jessica Panella 

BOB 
MCDUFFEE 
Vik Bekeris 

Dick Gerhart 
Chuck Petersen 

Jodi Dowell 

Visuals 
9:00 AM  Josh Harding Josh Harding Josh Harding 

10:45 AM Jack Ott Alan Torkelson Jack Ott Alan Torkelson 

Welcome 
Center 

9:00 AM 
Carole & 

Frank Cesario 
Cheryl Adams 

Alice Miller 
Jan Suski 

Joyce Thompson 

Donna Allen  
Joanne 

Schwartz 

10:45 AM 
Marty 

Jacobson 
Sandy Werner 

Tom & Betty 
Eberly 

Elaine Neukirch  
Judy Petropolis 

Keith Stein 
Joanne 

Bychowsky 

Worship 
Leader 

SAT  
Michael Waal 

9:00 AM 
10:45 AM Tyler Greene 

JIM MURPHY 
Diana Murphy 

WAYNE 
SCHMIDT 

Walter Lempke 
John Jensen 

Joanne 
Bychowsky 

Warren Brody  

BOB 
MCDUFFEE 
Vik Bekeris 

Chuck Peterson 
Jacob Fiandalo 

 
 

Bonnie & Chuck 
Bayser 

 

If you aren’t currently involved in a ministry at Shepherd of the 
Prairie and would like to find your niche, please contact Donna Kelly 

through the church office or Donna@sotpmail.com 

Sound  

5:00 SAT  Dan Wills Dan Wills Dick Brush Dick Brush 

9:00 AM Jim Rice Tom Polzin Jim Rice Tom Polzin  

10:45 AM Brian Ott Tim Torkelson Brian Ott Tim Torkelson  


